BOARD OF LISTERS
Organizational Meeting

Wednesday April 22, 2020

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 11:00 A.M. on April 22, 2020 by outgoing chairman Hardy Merrill.

Motion made by GailAnn Fisher to adopt the agenda as amended, seconded by Nancy Merrill. Motion passed.
Motion made by Nancy Merrill, seconded by GailAnn Fisher, to elect Hardy Merrill as Chairman Grafton Listers. Motion Passed.

The Board reviewed the Lister’s Calendar for the important dates related to the filing of the 2020 Grand List. It was noted that we expect no difficulty in meeting the normal dates and an extension will not be needed.
The Plan for Property Review was discussed with significant points as follows:

· At this time there will be no internal inspections of property as recommended by PVR.

· Where we have observed changes we are doing mailings to property owners to identify the extent of the changes to their property and to help us quantify what the impact of those changes should be on their assessment.

· We believe that most of the properties where changes have occurred have been identified by visual reviews from the road.

The status of the Map Project was discussed and significant points are as follows:

· The Goal is to have maps updated as of April 1, 2020 and ready to go for the upcoming Town wide Reappraisal.

· After review with the Town Clerk we are planning to entertain a proposal from Cartographic Technologies in Putney to do our GIS Tax Mapping and Programing.

· Their proposal is expected to include 2 sets of paper tax maps and updating our TownView software to April 1, 2020 and linking it to Grand List.

The Board reviewed the timing for the upcoming town wide reappraisal. Currently the plan is calling for a July 15th start. If this is not possible due to Covid 19 restrictions then commence by August 15th. Plan still calls for a completion date of June 1, 2021. Hopefully this schedule can be met.
Since there was no other business and no public comment a motion was made at 11:13 to adjourn the meeting by GailAnn Fisher and seconded by Nancy Merrill. The motion passed.
